LINCOLN COUNTY FAIR ADVISORY BOARD

APRIL 15, 1994

Meeting called to order at 7:45 P.M.

In attendance: Gerry Stiles, Bob and Karen Jones, Amy Schroeder, Jon Overmyer, Orville Widmer, Anne Filion. Guest were Lydia Widmer, Howard Stormo and Jane St. Clair.

A correction to last month's minutes were made. The paragraph about Mrs. Jahn should read-Mrs. Jahn requested permission to have a EWJRA santioned junior rodeo at the Fairgrounds on August 6 & 7. The words deleted were "the Fair Sponsor" because the Fair is NOT the sponsor.

The Department of Agriculture has sent a letter saying our share of funding this year will be \$26,926.00.

Eddie Berry the Royalty Chairman has sent a letter to all the Lincoln County Schools asking for representatives from each community to take part in the Fair. Girls 16 and 17, Sophomore or Junior are eligible.

Eddie said she will redo the wood entrance sign so it can be read better and will plant some rose bushes in the flower beds.

Bob has received a resignation letter from Linda Kelly saying she has moved to Spokane and will no longer be available to serve. A letter will be sent to Marilyn Elwing removing her from the Board, because she has no interest in the Fair. Jane St. Clair has been approved for an associate director position. There will be a 3 month period before becoming a full director.

Much discussion was held on support for Livestock Sale and Odessa FFA not coming to the Lincoln County Fair and going to Grant County Fair. The Board would like to see the Livestock checks sent out sooner than the 3 months it is taking now.

A letter from Connie McKay was discussed. Connie anticipates more steers this year, she will need additional outlets for trimmers.

Quotes for the Premium Books were reviewed. Wilbur Register quote is \$1890.00 and Davenport Times is \$1388.25.

An ad for the individual contributors page will be placed in two papers with a May 10th closing date.

The adult dance will be on Friday nite at the Memorial Hall. Jon is looking for an organization to sell beer during the dance.

Amy brought samples of Premium Book covers and they were voted on. She will redo the one getting the most votes and make changes that were asked for.

Anne Filion, Secretary ProTem

NEXT MEETING---FRIDAY MARCH 20--7:30PM